
As a signatory to the 1951 Refugee Convention, the UK fully considers all asylum 
applications lodged in the UK. However, the UK’s international obligations under the 
Convention do not extend to the consideration of asylum applications lodged abroad and 
there is no provision in our Immigration Rules for someone abroad to be given permission to 
travel to the UK to seek asylum. The policy guidance on the discretionary referral to the UK 
Border Agency of applications for asylum by individuals in a third country who have not been 
recognised as refugees by another country or by the UNHCR under its mandate, has been 
withdrawn. No applications will be considered by a UK visa-issuing post or by the UK Border 
Agency pending a review of the policy and guidance. 
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